
FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION 
WASHINGTON, DC  20426 

June 22, 2022 
 
OFFICE OF ENERGY PROJECTS 
 
                                                                                       Project No. 4678-053 – New York 

                    Crescent Hydroelectric Project 
 
                    Project No. 4679-050 – New York  
                    Vischer Ferry Hydroelectric Project 
 

                           New York Power Authority 
 
VIA Electronic Mail 
 
Mr. Robert Daly 
Director of Licensing 
New York Power Authority 
Robert.Daly@nypa.gov  

 
Reference:  Deficiency of License Application 
 
Dear Mr. Daly: 
 

The applications for new licenses for the Crescent Hydroelectric Project No. 4678 
and Vischer Ferry Hydroelectric Project No. 4679, filed on May 25, 2022, do not 
conform to the requirements of the Commission’s regulations.  Pursuant to section 
4.41(h) of the Commission’s regulations, Exhibit G must include:  (1) project boundary 
data in a geo-referenced electronic format (i.e., ArcView shape files or similar format); 
(2) electronic boundary data that is positionally accurate to ±40 feet; and (3) a text file 
describing the map projection used for the Exhibit G data.  Neither application includes 
this information; therefore, a revised Exhibit G must be filed for each application that 
contains the above information. 

 
Under section 5.20(a)(2) of the regulations, you have 90 days from the date of this 

letter to correct the deficiencies in your applications.  If the correction of any deficiencies 
causes any other parts of the applications to be inaccurate, those parts must also be 
revised and refiled by the due date. 
 

The Commission strongly encourages electronic filing.  Please file the requested 
information using the Commission’s eFiling system at 
http://www.ferc.gov/docs-filing/efiling.asp.  For assistance, please contact FERC Online 
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Support at FERCOnlineSupport@ferc.gov, (866) 208-3676 (toll free), or (202) 502-8659 
(TTY).  In lieu of electronic filing, you many send a paper copy.  Submissions sent via 
the U.S. Postal Service must be addressed to:  Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary, Federal 
Energy Regulatory Commission, 888 First Street NE, Room 1A, 
Washington, DC 20426.  Submissions sent via any other carrier must be addressed to:   
Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary, Federal Energy Regulatory Commission, 12225 Wilkins 
Avenue, Rockville, Maryland 20852.  The first page of any filing for the Crescent Project 
should include docket number 4678-053 and for the Vischer Ferry Project, docket 
number 4679-050.  

Please contact Jody Callihan at (202) 502-8278 or jody.callihan@ferc.gov if you 
have any questions. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

John B. Smith, Chief 
Mid-Atlantic Branch 
Division of Hydropower Licensing 
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